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The new year is now in full swing. We are now getting back into the busy time of the year 

again, like it ever really slows down lol! BA and Mary have been working hard on getting the 

bike tickets out and sold, but there is a long way to go and we need a lot of help selling them.  

We are working on a great presentation for March. This will be produced by Slider, more details 

to follow. This will be free to public and sponsored by Rushmore ABATE. We will be asking 

for a head count so we know how big of a meeting place to provide. If you have any questions 

contact Jiggs. 

In recent events I have been looking back on my time with ABATE. I started out as just one of 

those people who only went to the party, then I got involved with the people in the group and 

became a board member and then a board member and Road Captain. After a short time I was 

elected to Vice President to fill the spot from Sonny. Voted in as Vice President and now Presi-

dent. I have seen good times and bad times in this group. I have seen good members pushed out 

by others as well. I hate to see this happen and I make it my priority to look out for the greater 

good of the chapter. We are a group that has to work together, so we must be able to see eye to 

eye and let it go when we don't always get our way. We are a chapter that is growing and grow-

ing means change, change can be very good and important to grow. I hope to see more faces at 

the membership meetings. 

We are still trying to gather enough information on anyone who has received a handle bar height 

ticket in South Dakota. If we can get copies we can actually draft a form and do some thing 

about it. With out proof we have no leg to stand on. This goes for warnings tickets as well. Send 

copies to rushmorepres@gmail.com  

 

John Trudo 

Rushmore Abate President 

 

A few words from your President: 

F E B R U A R Y  2 0 1 3  

R U S H M O R E  C H A P T E R  

YOUR LEADERS:  

BOARD MEMBERS  
Steve Rohde-Photographer  

716-6796  

rohde@rushmore.com  

Janet OlsonðPR Rep  

381-5010  

Jeremy Klabundeð 381-7173 

Phil McCollar ð 484-0291 

Bill Hansonð 786-3668 

Lynn Moyersð 484-5469 

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF  

RUSHMORE CHAPTER OF  

ABATE INC. OF SD  

P.O. Box 1223,  

429 Kansas City St., Suite #11,  

Rapid City, SD 57709  

605-343-8474, website: 

www.rushmoreabate.com  

February Events 

 
2ndðRushmore ABATE 

Snow or Shine Poker Run  

- 10 amðBuck-n-Gator 

 

3rdðRushmore ABATE 

General Membership Mtg, 

Noon, Piedmont American 

Legion Hall 

 

10thðRushmore ABATE 

Wild Game FeedðBuck 

óN Gator 

 

12thðAbraham Lincolnôs 

Birthday  

 

14thðHOG Social Hour, 

5:30 pm, BHHD 

VALENTINEôS DAY 

 

16thðBHC SnoBall 
Knuckle, Sturgis 
7:00 pm 
  
Soldiers for Jesus  
Swap Meet  
CS Fairgrounds 10am 
 
18thðPresidentôs Day 
 
22nd-24thðCounts of the 
Cobblestone Car Show 
 
22ndðWashingtonôs 
Birthday  
 
23ðThose Guys Bowling 
Party  Sport Bowl, Sioux 
Falls 
 
24thðBlack Hills AB ATE 
Chapter General Member-
ship Mtg, Noon, Sturgis 
 
28thðRushmore ABATE 
Board Mtg, 7:30 pm, Ea-
gleôs Club 

 

Secretary - Barb Frerichs  

923-6326  

Treas. - Kim Logsdon  

484-8667  

Kimsheee@aol.com  

State Rep - Sunshine Minzlaff 

787-9136  

two4jesus@msn.com  

 

Sgt at Armsð Mike Clark 

430-1669 

b1bccpugs@rap.midco.net 

LRC - Ginny Kellerher  

209-3084  

ginkeller@rap.midco.net  

Mem Sec.ï Karline Clark  

430-1670 

kcspoiled@rap.midco.net 

Mary Andersonð 

Lynnette Becker 

OTHERS  
Auggie & Sunshine  Minzlaff  

Chaplainð 787-9136  

two4jesus@msn.com  

Road Cptnð Jeff Jacobs 

Webmaster ð Clay Weaver 

ABATE UPDATE  
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JOEõS  

PLACE  
394-7716   
Rapid City 

ITõS NOT THAT YOU 

RIDE, ITõS THAT YOU 

RIDE!  

J BAR  
at the Flying J Truck Plaza 

Exit 61 

Rapid City SD 

342-5450 

 

 

 

 

RAPID CITY SD 

Vice Presidentõs  
Report  

NO REPORT 

AT THE TIME 

OF PUBLICATION 

TREASURERôS 

REPORT 

BRRRrrrré.Baby itôs cold outside!  

I hope everyone had a great holiday 

season.  I am glad to see it end and 

look forward to the longer days.  The 

biggest income for December was 

renewing affiliates and our largest 

expense was the donation to the Im-

pac Fund.  We are already planning 

the Rushmore Rally for 2013 so if 

you are interested in participating, 

we welcome everyoneôs ideas and 

help to make the event a success.  I 

am chairing the front gate so please 

email, call or send me a message on 

Facebook if you have a time that you 

can help out.  Remember to check 

out our awesome website for the 

calendar of events.  Coming up is the 

ñSnow and Shineò and if you have 

never been it is a definite MUST. 

 

Keep the Shiny Side Up, 

Kim Logsdon 

Treasurer 

 

GET YOUR CHANCE 

TO WIN A 2012  

ONE OF A KIND  

STREET BOB! 

TICKETS ARE ONLY  

$20 OR 6 FOR $100. 

Call B.A. and Mary  

393 - 1221 



 

President John called the Jan. 6, 2013 general membership meeting of RU ABATE to order with the Pledge 

of Allegiance being said. Chaplain Sunshine led all in prayer. Roll call was taken. LRC, Ginny an excused 

absence. Sgt. at Arms, Mike an excused absence. Pres. John welcomed new board member, Lynette Becker, 

to our ranks.  Minutes from Dec. 2nd meeting had no corrections or additions. Phil motioned and Tom S. 

seconded to approve the minutes as were published. Motion passed. 

Bills were presented--a $25.00 refund goes to Wild Idea as they over paid. Clay had a bill for $47.74 for 

food for the meeting. Jeff J. motioned to pay these bills and BA seconded. Motion passed.  

OFFICER REPORTS 

Pres. John thanked all who volunteered for our various events for 2012. Vice Pres. Clay had nothing to re-

port at this time. 

Treasurer Kim gave the account reports. Barbie motioned and Phil seconded to accept the treasurer's report. 

Motion passed. 

Sec. Barbie had various newsletters, advertisings, and Christmas cards to share. 

LRC Ginny was absent. No report. 

State Rep. Sunshine stated that there is a new batch of legislatures in Pierre. Go to Legislative Days to meet 

them. Stay in touch with your legislatures through Cracker Barrels or otherwise. 

Membership Sec. Karline reported that all current affiliates were sent to Susan for the Ed Netterberg Week-

end Passport booklet. We have 46 affiliates and 357 members. Thanks to Lynn and Linda J. for signing up 

affiliates. 

Sgt. at Arms Mike was absent. 

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS 

PR Janet thanked all that attended meeting. Thanked Clay and Joy for the food. Thanks to Susan for doing 

the Passports. 

The board voted on the RU ABATE banner design and should be ready for Legislative Days. 

Newsletter--No hard copies of the newsletter have been sent out at this time. 

Web page master Clay has updated the calendar. Dec. visits were over 900. Black Hills Area Biker photos 

have been added and a link for the Motorcycle only check points has been added. 

Road Captain Jeff had Snow or Shine Poker Run information. Anyone interested in using a bus??!! 

MRF Rep. Jiggs stated that he has a list of RU ABATE members whose MRF memberships are expired. 

Please get renewed as MRF in Washington D.C. needs our support. Not much going on at present with legis-

latures in D.C. except the Fiscal Cliff agenda. 

Products manager Phil has the State ABATE patches. Fire sales will be conducted, as we would like to sell 

out our old inventory and order new. Road Hazard Program Lynn had nothing to report. 

AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Bike Raffle update was given by BA. Sign out a book and sell tickets. 

Membership Party Committee report given by Bill. Plans are working. June 7th and 8th Rushmore ABATE 

Rally. 

2013 Calendar report given by Linda J. Thanks Linda. Calendar looks great.  

OLD BUSINESS 

The 2011 and 2012 New Member Sign up was discussed at length at the board meeting. Board members 

voted to not  

continue this event at this time.  

Current and expired affiliates will be split up between board members for contacts. A business card saying 

Thanks to  

our affiliates when we visit them has been discussed.  

The electric repair in the beer trailer will be done by John when the weather gets nicer. 
 

Secretaryôs Report  



 
   

Passports are done. Lynn has available for $10.00 a piece.  

Wall banner should be ready for Legislative Days. 

Pres. John read the second reading of the election by-law change. Discussion was had. Jiggs called for 

question. John motioned and Clay seconded to accept reading. Motion passed. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Staplers for the calendars were discussed. One new stapler has been purchased. Linda J. has one to re-

staple calendars at the Buck-N-Gator. 

Jiggs presented information on the Accident Scene Management lecture that Slider Gilmore will pre-

sent in Rapid City on March 23rd. Jiggs is inviting other motorcycle groups to attend. Paying for the 

presentation was discussed at the board meeting. Clay stated that RU chapter take care of the expense 

with possibly getting donations from other groups to help reimburse the chapter. This information was 

brought to the membership. The RU chapter has funds in the Pat O. fund to use for this purpose. Linda 

J. motioned that RU chapter pay the expenses out of the Pat O. fund. Sunshine seconded the motion. 

Motion passed. Jiggs needs to know how many will be attending for a meeting room size. 

Board discussed the food for the membership meetings. Sign up sheets for last three years are being 

compiled to see if the food made a difference in our meeting attendance. Board will vote on. Discus-

sion on this subject was had. Pot luck snacks and pot luck meals for special occasions or holidays was 

brought forth. 

MEMBER OF THE MONTH for Dec. is Lex Burger. Thanks for your volunteer help to RU ABATE. 

AFFILIATES OF THE MONTH for Dec. are Happy Tavern and Kellys Sports Bar. Thanks for sup-

porting ABATE.  

SHOULDA/COULDA of $20.00 would have went to Chris Kennedy, but sorry you weren't here to ac-

cept. Feb. amount will be $40.00. 

50/50 of $40.00 went to Joy Weaver. Congratulations!! 

Chance on the Bike ticket from the board meeting went to Lynette. Tickets for membership meeting 

drawing went to Phil and Barbie. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

MEMBER OF THE YEAR FOR 2012 goes to Clay Weaver. Congratulations!! 

Snow or Shine on Feb. 2nd.. 

Legislative Days in Pierre Jan. 17-19.. 

Lynn thanked Slash J for their meeting room use. 

Tracy Konet from Slash J invited all to their Wed. night prime rib and karaoke starting Jan. 23rd. 

Gin has raffle tickets for the Eagles Gun Raffle. 

There being no further discussions or business, Jiggs motioned to adjourn with all in favor. 

"KIND WORDS CAN BE SHORT AND EASY TO SPEAK,  

BUT THEIR ECHOES ARE TRULY ENDLESS." 

Mother Teresa.. 

 

Be safe and GOD bless all!!!! Barbie :o) 

Hope to see a lot of ABATE members at Legislative Days!!!! 

 
 

Secretaryôs Report  



 
   State Repôs Report 

WOW! Those of you who weren't there missed an important event! I'm speaking of our presence at 

Legislative Days and how impressed all the legislators were with our "Black Leather" presence! There 

were a number of new legislators to talk to - many of whom didn't seem to know who we were or what 

we were doing there. Too bad you weren't there to share your views with them. Kudos to those who 

did show up and worked hard! CONGRATULATIONS Clay for being the recipient of the Rushmore's 

member of the year award! 

Meeting was called to order and all were present or a sub was approved.  

Treasurers Report is available through Kim. We have held steady in membership but some chapters 

are having difficulty.  

MRF report included that the state has 85 members which includes sustaining members and sustaining 

chapters (which we are). 

We gave all the Legislators pens, sticky notes and note pads in their mail boxes to remind them "We 

are here". We had new T-shirts, etc. for sale and did very well as well as cleaning out some older stuff. 

There is still no grant money available as of yet but people are working on it. 

We are working on a Freedom Fighters memorial in Whitewood Park which may include a meditation 

area and memorial bricks. It is a work in progress. 

Statewide poker run was successful so we decided to do it again this year. We netted over $200 for the 

state and so far have sold 25 books for this year - BUY YOURS! 

There were approximately 110 attendees at the Legislative days. I should have mentioned that earlier 

in the report! 

The Glencoe walking poker run was brought up and most thought it was too much effort for the 

money - we netted $227 for all the hot, hard work! 

There will be a May Awareness Poker Run again with hands costing $10 for one or $20 for three. See 

your State Rep to buy or for more info. 

As for IMPAC - the vertical license plate issue has hit a snag but is still being worked on with more 

information to follow. We need EVERYONE'S help in getting pictures, copies of tickets, names, etc 

to continue to bring this issue forward. While on the subject, there is also an issue regarding handlebar 

height for which we need the same information! If either of these issues is of concern or interest to 

you please respond to me or anyone else on the ABATE board. 

There are many bills already presented in the Legislature - TNTC (too numerous to count) Dianna is 

posting things we may be interested in as individuals but so far there is nothing coming up regarding 

motorcycles. She is trying to list bills which we may be interested in regarding guns, hunting, animals 

- whatever. Which can be viewed at ABATESD.com, then click on Legislative, and you can see the 

proposed bills.  

What would you like to see during Legislative Days that would interest you enough to come - besides 

our presence before all the Legislators? What Seminars would you like? ANYTHING! 

On a personal note - I would like to commend the chapter for ALL it's support of State ABATE, IM-

PAC, the Legislative Days and the upcoming Slider presentation which we sponsored. I, personally, 

am SO proud of this chapter - the priorities are showing in what you support! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sunshine Minzlaff, Rushmore State Rep. 
 



 
   

 

SIDEHACK  
SALOON  

Lazelle Street, Sturgis SD  

347-2828 

Open 6am daily for breakfast  

SHOT GUN  
���
�����
�	�•��  

1210 Herman St. 

Rapid City, SD  

341-7253 
The 

S.O.B.  
 

ST ONGE, SD 

642-0183 

�7�H�G�¶�V���-�X�Q�N�\�D�U�G�� 
Art  

 
1801 Black Hawk Rd 

Black Hawk, SD  

The 

BLUE  
LANTERN  

E. St Patrick St.  
Rapid City SD  

ROAD  

CAPTAINôS  

REPORT 

EDITORôS NOTES 

NO REPORT 

AVAILABLE  

AT TIME  

OF PUBLICATION  

I just wanted to take a minute here to say 

how very proud I am for each and every 

contributing ABATE member who con-

tinually pours their heart into making 

sure I chapter is successful.  I also want 

to congratulate Clay Weaver on receiv-

ing the member of the year award.  He 

has been extremely instrumental to our 

success ever since he first joined this 

chapter and I can think of no one more 

deserving of this wonderful award.  

THANK YOU CLAY!  

I also want to let everyone know that I 

have changed jobs and that should allow 

me more time to concentrate of my obli-

gations to ABATE and volunteer in 

more ways than my last job allowed. 

If you have any information or sugges-

tions for the newsletter, please send them 

to me at ginkeller@rap.midco.net, I 

would love to hear from you. 

Also, thank you so much to all of our 

fantastic affiliates.  There are no words 

to say how much you are appreciated! 

 

Ginny 


